PARKMAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
Tuesday, January 12, 2010
Members present:
Cindy Gazley, Ron Misconin, and Jo Lengel
Members not present:  John Patton and Rich Hill
The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Gazley at 7:30 PM.  
Connie informed the committee that Nancy Ferguson is no longer a member of the committee, due to her resignation to serve as a Parkman Township Trustee.  In addition, the Parkman Township Trustees have not renewed Mathew Wilson’s appointment as alternate, due to his lack of attendance at meetings.  The Trustees will be advertising for community members who are interested in serving on this Board, and will let us know of the new alternate appointments as they are made.
Mr. Misconin made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 17, 2009 meeting.  Mrs. Gazley seconded the motion.  Motion passed, with Mrs. Lengel abstaining.

Old Business
River Pines:  The Zoning Inspector met with the Geauga County Prosecutor’s staff last week to sign an agreement which has been reached.  At this time, there has been no information provided to our committee.  A copy of the agreement will be sent out upon its receipt by the Zoning Board Secretary.
Chris Byler:  the Zoning Inspector has been talking to Mr. Byler.  An appeal has been discussed, but none has been received to date.

Parkman Auto:  the Zoning Inspector is working on enforcement.

New Business

Election of 2010 Chairperson:  Mrs. Lengel made a motion to nominate Mrs. Gazley.  Mr. Misconin seconded the motion.  The motion passed, with Mrs. Gazley abstaining.
The committee discussed and agreed that the person leading the meeting will rotate each month.  The committee does not wish to meet monthly if there is no pending action before the board.
The Secretary will confirm that there are no outstanding conditional uses that will require review by the committee, except for the pond that was issued in the past couple of years.  At the time the pond is due for review, the committee will review the conditional use, and change the status as ponds are no longer a conditional use according to Section 402.3 of the Parkman Township Zoning Resolution.
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting by Mrs. Lengel and seconded by Mr. Misconin.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

____________________________

Secretary
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